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Palliative Care Practice Development Steering Group

Minutes of Meeting held on

Wednesday 31st August 2016
10.00 am – 12.00 pm

Conference Room, Eastbank HPC Shettleston
Present:
Shirley Byron (SB) (Co-Chair), Claire O’Neill (CO’N) (Co-Chair), Karen Allan (KA), Paul Corrigan (PC), Una Gildea (UG), Susanne Gray (SG), Christina Hamill (CH),  Les McQueen (LMcQ), Jennifer Pennycook (JP), Patricia O’Gorman (PO’G), Elaine O’Donnell (EO’D), Margaret Fitzpatrick (MF), Bridget Johnson (BJ), Euan Paterson (EP), Caren Chang (CC), Russell Jones (RJ), Elaine Stevens (ES), Claire Ireland (CI),
Apologies:
Helen Pickering, Anne Louise Cunnington, Deirdre Moriarty, Karen Mackay, Margaret Connolly, Rachel Thomas, Andy Gillies, Graham Whyte, Lesley Jackson, Helena Kelly, Jane Miller, Sharon Pettigrew.
Minutes:


	1.
	Welcome and Introductions
Shirley and Claire welcomed everyone to the meeting and introductions were made around the table.


	
	

	2.
	Minutes of Previous Meeting
The minutes of the previous meeting held on 1st June 2016 were agreed.

	
	 

	3.
	Action Points from Previous Meeting
· RJ - Spiritual Care Feedback – response to short questionnaire. Russell will discuss this at the next meeting once the results of the short questionnaire have been collated. 
· JW – GAEL Update – report on progress of Pilot in GRI. Claire will discuss this Action under item 9 of the agenda.


	4.      
	Update on MCN subgroup feedback relating to PCPDSG
MCN

Euan reported back from the recent MCN meeting held on the 25th August. It was decided at this meeting that the current MCN structure was no longer suitable. Some of the key issues that led to this decision are integration and the creation of HSCPs, the move of Hospice oversight from RAD/Acute to HSCP and the decision to align the Acute Palliative Care Group under the Acute Lead Director for Palliative Care rather than the GGC Palliative Care MCN.

Euan stated that a small short life working group would be convened to take this work forward and he will send out further details of this soon.
Care Homes

The next meeting is due to take place shortly. Wilma Hepburn, Nurse Advisor in Primary Care has been invited to attend the next meeting to give an overview on the roles and responsibilities of the Care Home Liaison Nurse (CHLN). 

It has been suggested that the VoED policy and procedure be updated from completion in OOH to 24/7 in Care Homes. A short life working group has been established to take this forward. 
Out of Hours

Representation from the Scottish Ambulance Service (SAS) stated that there has been discussion with Norrie Gaw, OOH GP Lead, regarding introduction of a PLE (Pronouncing Life Extinct) form to replace VoED. This has many implications for Care home staff and talks are still in progress. This will impact on the agenda of both Care home and OOH subgroups.

Updates on all subgroups of the MCN can be found in the quarterly reporting templates on the palliative care website: www.palliativecareggc.org.uk/professional/mcn
AWI


	
	MF reported that the AWI group had not met since January and had come to a natural end.

	
	The Mental Welfare Commission (MWC) currently has information resources for Power of Attorney - members agreed that in light of this there was no requirement to develop anything further. However all agreed that there was a need to ensure that the information is available to all staff groups and that there was a need to try and tie them all in. 

There was also discussion of an app being made available in the future.

Staff knowledge on the application of POA was a concern as there was a general lack of consistency in applying for POA.
The group agreed that the issue of POA was bigger than Palliative care.



	
	

	5.
	Palliative Care Online Information
PC updated the group on User Experience testing of the palliative care website carried out with Clinical Nurse Specialists and student nurses at Dykebar Hospital. Education information was highlighted during testing with some users having difficulty finding education by searches for specific topics. Student nurses were also generally unaware of the NHSGGC palliative care education teams.  A draft report of the testing is available on the website and the findings have been discussed with the website editorial group.  Website development and updates have been agreed to make improvements to the user experience. 

StaffNet Palliative Care folder – PC noted that the editorial group had met recently and were in the process of gathering new and updated content for this resource. Recent changes include updates to the acute team details, community referral information and highlighting of the Rapid Discharge document.

The Palliative Care Twitter account continues to operate, linking in with local and national palliative / end of life care information. NHSGGC Library Service may be running a social media awareness event in November which will be a good opportunity to promote this resource and link in with other social media users within the organisation. 



	
	

	6.
	T34 Learn Pro module
Barbara Simpson Palliative care CNS based at RAH is working with CO’N to develop a learnpro module on sub cut syringe pump for palliative care.  The e-module would include a clip of a practical set up of a T34.  Barbara and Claire will link with Elayne Harris and Susan Addie to ensure the content reflects the almost complete new T34 guideline and where the new e-module will sit on learnpro with the current calculations questions.
 

	
	

	7.
	 VOED
Acute palliative care practice development nurses are periodically asked to provide VOED training, they have uncovered several versions of the proforma.  CO’N will contact Mairi Brannigan to enquire about the current work on the VOED policy in Primary care to see if transferable to Acute.

	
	

	8
	GAEL update
The 2nd phase pilot at GRI now complete and the write up is underway, a paper is to be presented to the board Nurse Director meeting tomorrow to gain support for the way forward with GAEL guidance and the GAEL bundle.  The GAEL guidance has been passed by the ADTC pending minor changes. 


	
	

	9.
	Date of Next Meetings:

Wednesday 30th November 2016 at 10am -12md, Room WS301, Beaston West of Scotland Cancer Centre.
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